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Minute for Mission
Building a Life of Faith: Helping Immigrant Children Flourish 
It’s one thing to watch the heartbreaking plight of new immigrants, refugees and asylum seekers unfold on the evening news. It’s a much greater thing to connect with people, like Lissy, in real life.
Lissy, a young Honduran, arrived in the U.S. at the vulnerable age of 14, having dropped out of school to seek asylum with her father. New to both the U.S. educational system and the English language, Lissy enrolled at the English as a Second Language Newcomer Academy in Louisville, Ky., which she attended for scarcely six months before COVID-19 drove most schools into full-time virtual learning.
“COVID-19 had such intense implications for vulnerable populations like new immigrants,” said the Rev. Debbie Braaksma, a recently retired PC(USA) mission worker who attends Beechmont. “We were hearing about it from Pastor Elmer Zavala, himself a native of Honduras, who worships at Beechmont. We learned that the recent immigrants with unusual work schedules and limited English skills often couldn’t work with their kids on non-traditional instruction.”
As Rev. Braaksma considered how Beechmont might respond to the educational crisis exacerbated by COVID, she heard about a local organization, Evolve502, that was hosting a learning hub where students could gather safely during the pandemic to get support from volunteer educators and counselors. When she reached out to them, they said, “Why not just start your own learning hub?”
With the support of Beechmont members, Jefferson County Public Schools and Evolve502, Beechmont Presbyterian launched the Learning Hub in January 2021, which today operates as an after-school program serving 21 immigrant children — just like Lissy.
Beechmont’s pastor, the Rev. Marissa Galván-Valle shared: “As a young Presbyterian, I saw the impact that the church can have on kids who are otherwise invisible. We see them become fully alive. For us at Beechmont, it’s important to contribute to the Pentecost Offering, not just at the national level, but so that each child can become more fully alive as a young person in their church and community.”
Addressing the needs of at-risk children is what the Pentecost Offering is all about. Gifts to the offering support the “Educate a Child, Transform the World” national initiative, and also encourage, develop and support the church’s young people through the Young Adult Volunteer program and the Presbyterian Youth and Triennium program.
Forty percent of the Pentecost Offering is retained by individual congregations like ours for ministries that support children and youth right here in our own community. In the past we have used our portion of the offering to … (TALK ABOUT YOUR OWN MINISTRY)
Please consider a gift to the Pentecost Offering, for when we all do a little, it adds up to a lot.

Let us pray~
Give us hope through the minds and gifts of our young people, nurturing God. Make space for them with us to connect their potential with your plans for all your people. Amen.
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